
  
Tobacco Treatment Office is Here to Help 

 
By Scott King 
Public Information Director, Northeast Delta Human Services Authority  
 
Established in 2016, The Northeast Delta Human Services Authority (NEDHSA) 
Tobacco Treatment Office has been helping clients overcome smoking leading to a 
heathier lifestyle and make the changes they need to live their best lives.   
 
Tobacco use is the single most preventable cause of chronic illness and premature 
death in the United States, according to the Center for Disease Control and Prevention.  
One of the primary missions of NEDHSA is to help people with addictive disorders, and 
a focus on smoking is part of the overall treatment program.   
 
This year, Nov. 19 has been designated as “The Great American Smokeout Day.” Staff 
at the Tobacco Treatment Office wants people to know about their services and how 
they can help people reach their full human potential. 
 
“Currently we provide tobacco treatment services to employees, clients and anyone in 
the community with the desire to quit smoking,” said Jean Hartzog, tobacco treatment 
coordinator for NEDHSA. “As a part of our integrated treatment model, we ask every 
client during their visits about their smoking status and encourage them to talk to a 
tobacco treatment specialist.”     
 
Specialists help them formulate a quit plan and provide nicotine replacement therapy, 
unlimited counseling, informational material and referrals to other helping programs. 
They use research- based techniques that have been proven to be successful.  
 
COVID-19 has had a significant impact on their current 82 clients and the way the 
specialists treat them. They now have to virtually support their clients, and make phone 
calls at a time when quitting is even more important since COVID-19 affects the lungs 
directly.  
 
“When your lungs are compromised already, and you get COVID-19, your chance of a 
good outcome goes down significantly,” Hartzog said. “We have a different approach 
now and deliver nicotine replacement therapies to our clients while they sit in their cars, 
and we offer further directions on the use of therapies and provide information, masks 
and directives to make their quit attempts successful.” 
 
One client, Ray Alpine, found NEDHSA’s tobacco treatment program effective.  
 



  
“They customized my plan and encouraged me to be self-motivated,” Alpine explained. 
“The patches and gum, along with encouragement from my tobacco treatment 
specialists worked well together. After I stopped using both the patches and gum, I went 
to gum only and still keep two pieces in my pocket. I’m over it and now I have enough 
money to get an apartment closer to my job – now that I don’t spend money on 
tobacco.” 
 
Clients, Alene Nassar and daughter, Sarah, quit together. 
 
“I wanted to quit because my health had declined and without ya’ll I never dreamed I 
could quit,” Nassar said. “It controlled me and I felt helpless. The First Friday Support 
Group helped my daughter and I quit together and the information and projects that we 
worked with during the program stay on my refrigerator. I have to say that I have been 
blessed and am proud that my daughter and I have been smoke-free for over a year 
now.”   
 
Hartzog has a calling to her profession with NEDHSA.   
 
“I truly believe that helping people quit is lifesaving. Personally, I watched my Mother-in 
Law slowly die from a lifelong addiction with smoking,” she said. “One of my best friends 
lost one toe after another as she continued to smoke and had circulatory problems, and 
numerous other people I knew beat one addiction only to die of complications related to 
smoking.  
 
“Research shows us that quitting smoking at the same time as giving up other 
addictions is profoundly beneficial and your chances of staying clean and sober for a 
lifetime go up significantly – Quitting smoking is simply the most important change you 
can make in your life to live from 10 to 25 years longer, and improve your quality of life 
dramatically.” 
 
For more information, contact the NEDHSA Tobacco Treatment Office at (318) 362-
3339. 


